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Paris 2015 – Teachers in Stocks!
Dear Parents

I can hardly believe that the end of term is upon us.  It has been a very busy time since Christmas.  It has been challenging but also very rewarding.

In January we began to plan how to improve the level of support we would give to all young people in S4, 5 and 6 to get the best possible passes in their exams.  The team visited other schools and researched what was happening in other authorities.  As a result of this work the following programme has been designed.  

The universal support programme for all young people in S1 – S3 will mainly take place in PSE.  Young people will reflect on the feedback they will continue to receive from their teachers and also on the skills and qualities they are developing.  This will be through their extra-curricular activities in and beyond school.  They will be supported by their Head of House and the aim is for them to build on the knowledge they have of their strengths and areas for development from primary school and S1 and S2 in order to complete a profile of their achievements by the end of S3.  

An interim report will go home much earlier in the session which will tell you whether or not your child is on track with their learning in each subject.  It will also contain information about their attitude effort, behaviour and homework.  This interim report will be issued just prior to the parent’s evening and so will provide a basis for further discussions with class teachers.  A final report for young people in S3 will be issued in February making recommendations about further study in that subject area.  This will help with course choices for S4.  Final reports for young people in S1 and S2 will be issued in May.  

The universal support programme for all young people is S4 – S6 will begin after the holidays.  Target grades will be set for all young people for each of their courses and these will be shared with them after the holidays.  In future we want to do this earlier.  Four times throughout the session – see key dates in this magazine- a report will be issued stating whether the young person is on target or not.  In the week following the issue of each report young people will meet with a mentor – a member of the teaching staff who will discuss their progress with them for ten minutes to offer support but also challenge when necessary.  This conversation is carefully scripted to ensure that young people begin to take more responsibility for their own progress and also take actions to improve (or maintain) their chances of success.

You will want to know what you can do to continue to support your son or daughter’s learning.  We have produced a booklet, primarily for the parents and carers of our new S1 pupils, but which will be of interest to all.  This booklet is all about how parents can support their children’s learning.  It can be downloaded from the school website or paper copies are available from the school office.  In addition a letter will be coming home to the parents and carers of all young people in S4 – S6 explaining the importance of assessments and attendance in this crucial stage of their education.  

It’s tough being a parent today and a grandparent!  We all want to support our children but are often nervous or intimidated by how much things have changed especially in the world of technology and lack confidence in our own abilities as parents.  But I think you would be heartened to hear that when we ask young people who they look up to and admire 99% of them say their parents – mums and dads who work hard to provide for their families and go the extra mile for their kids.  

Just remember that the first step in success is turning up so every time you help your youngster to get to school on time you are helping them to be successful.  The majority of young people who achieved the top grades had attendance at school in excess of 90% and many 100%.  

Every time you give a lift home from an afterschool activity or to an event you are supporting their development of skills and qualities which will help beyond school.  

Every time you remind them that leggings or Jeans are not part of school uniform or buy them a new pair as they grow yet another 6 inches you are supporting them to become the kind of employees that companies will want to employ nurture and promote.  

Every time you offer support when they are down or phone their guidance teacher to see what you can do (sometimes in secret) and as a result you see growing confidence and perseverance you are helping them to become independent and more self-reliant.  

And every time you persuade them not to give up when something is hard you are helping them to become resilient, more confident in their own abilities and more likely to persevere in the future.  

Please don’t stop!

I hope you all have a wonderful holiday and that the weather improves!
Head Teacher’s News
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Key Dates Session 2015 – 2016

Term 1
18 August 2015 - 9 October 2015
· In-Service Day - Monday 17 August 2015
· Term Starts - Tuesday 18 August 2015
· Term Ends - Friday 9 October 2015
· October Holiday - Monday 12 October - Friday 23 October 2015

School Dates
· 25 August Parent Council
· 11 September Interim Reports Issued for all S4 – 6
· 18 September Sponsored Walk
· 29 September Parent Council 

Term 2
26 October 2015 - 18 December 2015
· Term Starts - Monday 26 October 2015
· Monday 16 November 2015 In-Service training school closed to pupils
· Term Ends - Friday 18 December 2015
· Christmas Holiday - Monday 21 December 2015 to Tuesday 5 January 2016

School Dates
· 27 October Parent Council
· 30 October S3 Interim Report Issued
· 3 November S1 Parents’ Evening
· 6 November S4,5,6 Interim Report Issued
· 24 November Parent Council
· 25 November Christmas Fayre
· 27 November S2 Interim Reports Issued
· 9 December S2 Parents’ Evening
· 11 December S1 Interim Reports Issued
· 17 December Christmas Assemblies

Term 3
6 January 2016 - 1 April 2016
· Term Starts - Wednesday 6 January 2016
· Mid Term Holiday - Monday 15 February 2016
· Tuesday 16 & Wednesday 17 February  In-Service training school closed to pupils
· Good Friday Holiday - Friday 25 March 2016
· Term Ends - Friday 1 April 2016
· Spring Holiday - Monday 4 April to Friday 15 April 2016


School Dates
· 8 January S4, 5,6 Interim Reports Issued
· 25 January Senior Exams begin for S4, 5, 6
· 26 January Parent Council
· 29 January S3 Final Reports Issued
· 5 February Senior Exams for S4, 5 6 end
· 11 February S3 Parents’ Evening 
· 23 February Careers and Course Choice Information Evening  S2 – S6
· 1 March S4 – 6 Reports Issued
· 2 March S4 Parents’ Evening
· 10 March S5/6 Parents’ Evening
· 11 March course choice deadline
· 29 March Parent Council
· 1 April Senior School (S5 and 6) Ball

Term 4
18 April 2016 - 1 July 2016
· Term Starts - Monday 18 April 2016
· May Day Holiday - Monday 2 May 2016
· Tuesday 3 May 2016  In-Service training school closed to pupils
· Term Ends - Friday 1 July 2016

School Dates
· 23/24 April Duke of Edinburgh Weekend
· 26 April Parent Council
· 4 May SQA Exams Begin
· 13 May S2 Reports Issued
· 24 May Parent Council
· 27 May S1 Reports Issued
· 30 May Activities Week – to be confirmed
· 30 May S3 Work Experience Week – to be confirmed
· 3 June SQA Exams finish
· 6 June Change of Timetable 
· 15 June Awards Ceremony
· 20 June P7 visits for three days 
· 21 June Parents’ Information Evening for P7 parents/carers (new S1s August 2016)
· Week commencing 27 June School Show – to be confirmed
· 28 June Parent Council



Awards Ceremony 2015
Our glittering Awards Ceremony was held at the Beach Ballroom on Wednesday 10 June 2015.  This is a wonderful opportunity to celebrate the achievements of all of our pupils and to say a proper farewell to our leavers with a slide show presentation of photos from past and present.  

Awards are given to young people from all year groups and all ability levels.  Some are for academic achievements within a subject and some are for improvements of sustained effort and a positive attitude.  Parents, carers and guests are invited to join us.  This year we welcomed two of our local councillors; Muriel Jaffray and Sandy Stuart.  They were impressed with the awards ceremony but more so with the attainment and achievements of our young people.  

A number of special awards are given out on the night including prefects of the year.

[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\Awards Ceremony - 2015.jpg]

The Special Awards
Doug Pauline Memorial Award
This award is given in memory of a former member of staff for outstanding contribution to the life of the school and/or community. This year’s winner – Malgorzata Konieczko.

Lion’s Club Community Service Award
This award is donated by the local Lion’s club and is given in recognition of commitment to working in the community. This year’s winner – Ellie Smith.

BODA Caring Award
This award is given to recognise peer support and/or citizenship, above and beyond the call of duty. This year’s winner – Victoria Gault.


Mary Stevenson Award
This award is given in fond memory of a former member of the SFL staff to recognise the success of an individual pupil who has additional support needs in school. This year’s winner – Adam Matthew.

The Denise Thomson Award
This award is given in fond memory of a former member of the PE staff to recognise the work of an individual pupil in the PE department.  This year’s winner – Jay Hasson.

Academic Excellence
This award is given to the young person who has the highest number of subject and merit awards.  This year’s winner – Tiger Qian.

The Pupil Support faculty was very proud of the following three pupils receiving their awards this year.
[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\Awards Ceremony - SLF Department.jpg]























L to R - Jay Hasson, Adam Matthew, Tiger Qian


[image: ]Aiden Millar 5F2:	Text To Speech App 
Congratulations to Aidan Millar (5F2) for developing and publishing an App for Android devices (that’s tablets and phones not made by Apple) which converts Text input to Speech for the user. Aidan has worked on this project in his own time and has had to go through lots of Quality Assurance and Testing of the App for it to be published for download. The App went live on Tuesday 30th June. The app is available by either scanning the QR code or following this link: https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=appinventor.ai_aidanmillar4.JustDatTextToSpeech


School Show 2015
[image: ]Music and passion were very definitely the fashion when Bridge of Don Academy performed their production of Barry Manilow’s Copacabana at Aberdeen Arts Centre and Theatre on 17th ‑ 19th June.

Copacabana is the story of Lola LaMar, just arrived from Tulsa and determined to see her name in lights on Broadway. Drawn to the world famous Copacabana Club and the charm of aspiring songwriter Tony Forte, Lola finds herself the star in a drama of passion, jealousy and kidnapping. There is also, of course, a great deal of singing and dancing, and more than a few laughs along the way.

This was our fourth annual show and follows the successes of Oliver! (2012), The Wizard of Oz (2013) and Footloose (2014). Auditions were held all the way back in September and the cast began rehearsals when school resumed after the October holiday. Participation in the show requires commitment, with rehearsals three times a week after school and some cast members required to attend the vast majority of those. As in previous years, what began as a group of individuals who had been successful in auditions built into a company with an ethos of inter-dependence and teamwork and the single goal of producing the best show possible. With each passing year this process becomes more rapid as we build on the relationships and understandings formed during the previous year’s production. One of the great positives of the show is that it provides the opportunity for pupils of all year groups to work together on a project; a member of the chorus in S1 will have the opportunity to work closely with an S6 pupil playing a principal role as part of a committed and focused team.

This year we had outstanding principals in Hollie Cunningham (Lola), Mitchell Collins (Tony), Adam Affendi (Rico), Shelly Cunningham (Conchita), Melissa Buchan (Gladys) and Jack Henderson (Sam). Their various talents for singing, dancing, comedy and drama propelled the core story and were at the heart of what made our production so animated, vivid and successful. They were ably supported by a team of dancers who brought to life the various “Copa Girl” and Tropicana dance numbers that punctuate the show and bring shape, energy and spectacle to it. Neither the principals nor the dancers could achieve what they did without the other named characters or the chorus. These performers brought depth and colour to the production, creating the pictures on stage that form the backdrop to the story. Without a committed, focused and imaginative chorus the principals would not be able to shine and the production would fall flat. We work as an ensemble, with every member of it as important as the next

[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\Copacabana 2015\BODA Copacabana - Cast 2015.jpg]Equally, what happens on the stage is just what the audience see and the tip of the iceberg in terms of the work that goes into a production. It would have been impossible to produce the show without the commitment and expertise of the multitude of pupils, school staff, volunteers and staff at the Arts Centre who participated. They sourced, lent, made, modified and managed costume and props; they designed and built the set; they plotted the lighting and lit the show; they hauled set, costume and props in and out of the theatre; they provided sustenance for those doing the hauling; they played in the band that gave us the big sound that a musical needs; they engineered the sound; they managed the stage and facilitated the smooth completion of complex scene changes; they ran the show from the corner; they operated the follow spots; they sold programmes and represented the school front of house; they supervised backstage to keep things running smoothly; they managed the sale of tickets; they kept track of the financial ins and outs of the show; they very kindly provided pizza for the post show party.

Friends, family and colleagues turned up in good numbers to be entertained and show their appreciation and support.   

There are too many highlights to cover in such a short article, but the reception from the audiences on the three nights and the feedback received afterwards are indicative of the fact that we achieved our goal of producing something that many thought transcended the description “school show”. Of course, if what we are doing is can be described as a  “very good school show”, then we’re happy with that. All involved should be very proud of what they achieved. 

The production team hope to see all the old faces and some new ones at the September auditions for our next production.

The Careers Evening 2015
This highly successful school event open to pupils and parents was held on Tuesday 24 February.  As has now become the custom we were joined by pupils, parents and carers from Oldmachar Academy.  The event always has a great turn out and this year was no exception as you can see from the photographs below and the list of participants overleaf.  To make decisions about their future young people need information and ideas; both were available in abundance at this highly successful event.  
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The Careers Evening 2015 continued

	· Businesses
	· Universities and Colleges

	· Royal Navy
	· SRUC - Rural College

	· Royal Marines
	· University of Aberdeen

	· Royal Air Force
	· University of Abertay

	· Air Cadets
	· Aberdeen College

	· Aberdeen Association of Civil Engineers
	· Heriot Watt

	· Aberlour Childcare Trust
	· The Robert Gordon University

	· Weatherford
	· University of St Andrews

	· ITCA Ltd - Training Opportunities
	· University of Strathclyde

	· GE Oil & Gas
	

	· Dr Pucci – Medical School
	

	· Mrs Napier - Guidance Teacher
	

	· NHS - Scottish Ambulance Service
	

	· Tullos Training Ltd
	

	· Aberdeen City Council - Educational Psychology
	

	· Lattitude Global Volunteering
	

	· Atkins Global – Design, Engineering and Project Management
	

	· Deloitte - Financial/Corporate Finance
	

	· Aberdeen City Council – Environmental Health and Trading Standards
	

	· James Dunn House
	

	· Stewart Milne
	

	· Worley Parsons - Engineering
	

	· Aberdeen City Council - Human Resources
	

	· Entier
	

	· Weatherford
	

	· Gray & Connachie
	

	· Scottish Qualification Authority Representative
	

	· Ernst & Young
	

	· GE Oil & Gas - TBC
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Red Nose Day

Lets Bake6F hosted a series of events for Red Nose Day recently. The class sold red noses around the school at breaks and lunchtimes. Michael Brownie (6F) was sponsored to wear a red 'morph suit' and shorts for the day. Eli Rorie (6F), Kieran O'Brien (6F) and Matthew Reid (5D) bravely volunteered to have their legs waxed in the canteen at lunchtime. Kerri Courage (6F) and Melissa McLaren (5F) gave up their lunch hour to do face painting. There was also a 'selfie booth' where pupils could photograph their efforts. All in all, a fun day was had and a total of £150 was donated to Comic Relief as a result of their efforts. Well done to those involved and a big thank you to everyone who supported our efforts. 


[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\photo 2.JPG][image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\photo 3.JPG][image: F:\Activities Week- Lets Bake\IMAG0017.jpg]
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[image: C:\Users\SusaMurray\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Word\IMAG0057.jpg]Congratulations to Drum house whose team won the competition to design features for an outside learning area.  A big thank you to all the staff who made this possible.  The winning team consisted of  Hamza, Rohan, Junayd and Samantha.  They had a very good design and an excellent pitch.  

Steven Shaw, Aberdeen City Council Environmental manager and his colleague Yvonne McLeod were very impressed with the attitude and  work of all the young people.  

Thanks you to all the staff whose hard work made today possible.  The next step will be a meeting with the young people who produced the four winning designs on Tuesday 30 June periods 5 and 6.  By that time officers from ACC will have looked into sources of funding and how we can plan for the project over the long term.
First Year Leadership Day

[image: C:\Users\SusaMurray\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Word\IMAG0059.jpg]The S2 leadership day took place on 28 April.  This has now become something of a tradition as young people work in teams to design and manufacture a box of luxury chocolates.  This is led by the Heads of House with the help of Jamie Hutcheon from Cocoa Ooze based in Ellon and Aberdeen. Jamie demonstrates the various aspects of chocolate making and is then on hand in the classrooms and the kitchen as the young people choose their flavours, the chocolate combinations, make and market their chocolates.  This year there were some very unusual favour combinations and Jamie was very impressed with the skills the young people developed and honed throughout the day. This activity is designed to give young people a chance to practise their skills developed throughout the year and they always rise very well to the challenge and enjoy the intense competition on the day. All agree that the best thing about the day is the teamwork and of course eating the chocolates.  We are always interested in feedback so if any of the chocolates made it home let us know what you thought……
Second Year Leadership Day – Design Your Own Truffles

[image: C:\Users\SusaMurray\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Word\S1 Leadership Day - Winners.jpg]
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Grampian Children’s Book Award

On the 13th May 2015, 1F1 attended Aberdeen University to participate in the Grampian Children’s Book Awards Ceremony. The children’s author Cathy McPhail hosted the ceremony and we all enjoyed the experience. The Grampian Children’s Book Awards have been running for many years and the competition promotes reading and literacy skills. Many thanks to the P.T.A who supported the event by buying the shortlisted books for the school library.  Mrs Garden and Mrs Marshall (school librarians) also worked hard to support us. 

As a class, we prepared book reviews and drew posters after we read some of the books on the shortlist. The shortlisted books included: The Ultimate Truth written by Kevin Brooks, Charlie Merrick's Misfits by Dave Cousins, Say Her Name by James Dawson, Blood Family by Anne Fine and Thirteen by Tom Hoyle.

The authors Dave Cousins, James Dawson and Kevin Brooks also attended. All three authors told us about how they started to write their own books. James Dawson told us a chilling tale and that he enjoyed scary stories when he was a child.  William Sutcliffe recorded a video message to be shown at the ceremony and Anne Fine sent a letter.

The posters and reviews we produced were judged by the school librarians. Iga Przychodzka’s poster was displayed at Aberdeen University as part of the competition. There were many schools who took part in the competition and it was great to meet other pupils who took part.
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The final winner was Say Her Name written by James Dawson. Prizes were awarded for the best poster, book review and book trailer. 

Bridge of Don Academy English class 1F1

Library News

A return visit from Dave Cousins.

"Dave Cousins is amazing and really funny"
"The talk was great and the jokes hilarious"
"I enjoyed it because we got to meet an author"
"It got me interested in his books"

These were some of the comments we received after Dave Cousins, the award winning author, paid a return visit to the school. He told us all about his books and how he got his inspiration for stories and proved just as popular with the current S1 as he had been with the pupils of the previous year.
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Book Club
The book club started due to a parental request and the demand from some of the first years. The club meets weekly and there are two senior mentors who run the club and organise the activities. The club promotes the love of literature and to encourage an enthusiasm for reading.  This links with the aims of the English Department and whole school Literacy. The Librarians are also a huge support and the members of the book club recently took part in the Grampian Children’s Book Awards. The funding for the GCBA books was also supported by the PTA.  

Pupil response: “Book club is amazing”, “We have done lots of different activities, including participating in the Grampian Children’s Book Awards”. As mentioned before, book club started by reading the Grampian Children’s Book Award shortlisted books. We made posters and wrote reviews and one of the posters was displayed at the ceremony. Then we did some personal reading, and after that we watched the adaption of the John Green novel, The Fault in Our Stars. We are now starting creative writing.  I enjoy book club because it is fun to discuss books we have read and activities we have done in a friendly group, it is like being in English but in a more casual and fun environment. Book club is run by Miss Taylor, Sam Wildi and Sophie O’Dea.

Staffing Changes
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At the end of this term we say goodbye to Mr Hardacre, Chemistry, who is moving to a new post elsewhere in the City and welcome Aimee Davidson in his place. Miss Hosie left at Easter and in August Elaine Milne will join us and complete her probation year here at BODA.

Miss Shaw in PE is leaving us for a year and in her place we welcome Colin Wallace who will be completing his probation year with us.  Leslie Donald will also be with us in PE for two days a week.

In Design and Technology we welcome Ian Duthie who will also complete his probation year with us following the departure of Mr Nicklas at Easter. Mr Nicklas has returned to his former home in the West Coast of Scotland.

We also say goodbye to Miss Crawford in Geography, Mr Pavilovicius in History and Mr Winton in Modern Studies.  Miss Davidson, our probationer during the current session, will be permanent in the Modern Studies department from August. We also welcome back Mrs Marshall to History who has been covering Miss Ritchie’s post as Head of Drum House. Miss Ritchie returns to her post having covered for Mr Jamieson, Depute Head Teacher, who has been out on secondment with Aberdeen City Council for the past eighteen months.

We currently have a vacancy in Computing following Mr Welsh’s departure at Easter. Mr Welsh is now following a new career path in IT.

[image: book with apple]
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Bridge of Don Academy Success!

We have completed the Sports Scotland, School Sport Award for 2014/15.  Together as a department and Active Schools we have achieved SILVER!  There were 9 areas to report back on and the scores you can see below.
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S6 Induction
This is now a well-established tradition.  Young people begin their sixth year with an induction day in June at the Holiday Inn Express where they have the roles, responsibilities, privileges and expectations of our most senior pupils explained.  A series of team games are also engaged in with a very competitive spirit.  Those who wish to do write their applications for Head Boy, Head Girl, Deputy Head Girl and Deputy Head Boy, House Captains and prefects.  A fabulous lunch is laid on by the hotel and after lunch whilst the scores for the team games are being added up the young people vote for the senior office bearers as described above.  The staff then vote and a leet is drawn up from which the Head Team are chosen after a competitive interview.  You can see the new head team later in this magazine.  

Leavers’ Lunch
This year the leaver’s lunch took place on Monday 27 April just before the SQA exams began on Monday 1 May. All S6 are excused classes period 4 and make their way to the Holiday Inn Express where there are a number of farewell speeches followed by lunch and cake. This is all organised by the Heads of House who also present the young people with a gift. This year it was a signed recipe book to encourage healthy eating as young people progress beyond school. After lunch the young people leave school for their own celebrations of the end of their school years. 

[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\Leavers Lunch 2015\S2 Leadership Day 011.jpg]  [image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\Leavers Lunch 2015\S2 Leadership Day 014.jpg]  [image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\Leavers Lunch 2015\S2 Leadership Day 016.jpg]
The purpose of these days is to make our expectations of our senior pupils very clear and to explain what support we will be giving them.

The two days took place in school and involved team building activities, careers advice and first aid.  We were lucky with the weather which meant that team building and problem solving activities took place on the playing field.
[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\S5 Induction Day\DSC00239.JPG]
S5 Induction

[image: Little Princess Trust]
By Aislinn Emslie 1C

[image: ]I decided to get my hair cut for the Little Princess Trust as my Granda has lung cancer and I wanted to do something to help. It got me thinking about the kids that have cancer and will lose their hair due to the treatments they receive. I found the Little Princess Trust who use donated hair for children (from as young as 2) who have lost their hair for all different reasons giving them a much needed boost to their confidence and self-esteem.

The wig manufacturer is based in China.  All hair donations are blended with at least five other hair donations just to make one single wig. These wigs, made from donated hair, are given to the charity free of charge. The charity also purchases wigs to supplement the stocks and also to ensure that the best and most appropriate one is given to the boys and girls. The purchased wigs cost the Trust on average around £350 each.

I cut my hair to my shoulders to donate pony tails of my hair to the Little Princess Trust. It has been a great experience and has made me realise that when your appearance changes it can affect how you feel about yourself. I hope this will make a difference to a child’s life and I am pleased that I was able to help.

[image: ][image: ][image: ]










My Hair Donations
Before, During and After my Hair Cut


The Inverness Visit
[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\Nicola Sturgeon.jpg]Young people were invited to attend the ‘Children and Young People’s Regional Summit’ in Inverness. Young people from Bucksburn and Northfield Academy also attended the event.

The event was a collaboration between Scottish Government, Children in Scotland, Young Scot and the Scottish Youth Parliament. Around 100 children from schools and youth organisations across the north of Scotland came along to the first regional summit which had been coordinated along with an official Cabinet meeting and gave Ministers the opportunity to engage directly with children and young people to talk about educational attainment, participation, children’s rights and social justice.

[image: Abdn National Event]Logan Henry and Harrison Manders volunteered to represent Bridge of Don Academy to learn what the Scottish Government were trying to do. The following is Harrison’s account of the day. The main subject was about how we will make learning more modern and fun. We also were asked questions on how we are doing and what we think is good about school and what we would like to change. I liked this because it made me feel like I was being listened to. Angela Constance made an appearance and told us all what she was trying to push for in all schools, all over Scotland, and how she wanted us, as a whole, to understand that this does not happen by a click of a finger. Nicola Sturgeon also made an appearance at the end and she came to all tables and also asked us what we would like in schools.

A few examples of what we were discussing were; how we can make school lunches better, how we can get rid of ignorance in our schools, how we can help teenagers get through depression and self-harm how we can make schools more fun. These were just a few examples but there are many, many more.

Overall I enjoyed this amazing experience and I have hope in what the Scottish Government is trying to do, it may not be soon but changes will happen over the course of the next 5 years. I would encourage more people to go to this because lots of people from all over Scotland goes to this event and it is a good way to meet more people.

Written by Harrison Manders

A video can be viewed on the following link   https://vimeo.com/125902291

Scottish Schools Swim Championships
We had 4 pupils enter this year’s Scottish Schools Swimming Championships which were held at the Aberdeen Sports Village. Findlay Deans, Caroline McIntosh, Aislinn Emslie and Samantha Crockett.

[image: C:\Documents and Settings\ajappy\Local Settings\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Outlook\MGSIB7WM\photo.JPG]Caroline qualified for the finals in which she won gold in the 100m backstroke and silver in the 200m backstroke. Caroline was also selected for an International meet in Bolzano Italy in which she won both the 50 and 100m backstroke. She has also been selected for the British Nationals which are to be held in Sheffield in July and in September Caroline will be part of the North and West Team at the 2015 Sainsbury’s School Games in Manchester. We also have Findlay Deans who has been enjoying his first season with the Scottish Institute of Sport. He has represented Scotland at the European meet in Luxemburg where he came 1st in the 200m backstroke and second in the 100m backstroke. Findlay was also the Scottish age group champion for the 400m Individual Medlay at club level as well as being the North District Record Holder for 200 and 100m backstroke. Findlay was also selected for the International meet in Bolzano Italy where he came 3rd in the 50m backstroke. For both Findlay and Caroline this was a great achievement as they were swimming against some current world record holders. Findlay has also been selected for the 2015 Sainsbury School games in Manchester.

[image: C:\Documents and Settings\ajappy\Local Settings\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Outlook\MGSIB7WM\photo (4).JPG]Bridge of Don Academy had a team enter into the Aberdeen Schools Dodgeball tournament which was represented by Adam Lawson, Scott Kinghorn, Matthew Noble, Jamie Kennedy, Connor Wharton and Daniel Yazdani. All the boys showed great courage as well as demonstrating the 4 D’s of dodgeball – Duck, Dive, Dip and Dodge to be crowned as the overall winners. 
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Cross Country
In March we had a team of runners enter into the Robert Gordon’s and Albyn Cross Country championships and out of all the races we had Adam Brown in S1 finish second in the S1 Boys event.




Netball
In netball Allanna Riddell was again involved in U-17 District squad throughout the year in which she has an instrumental part of the team and played exceptionally well in all of her games. Our Senior Girls won the Aberdeen Schools tournament with our S1/2 team playing well and making good progress as a team.
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Back Row: Emily Bain, Isla Saunders, Sarah Ross, Bianca Armstrong
Front Row: Hannah Jarvie, Allanna Riddell, Louise Davidson, Holly Shum

Golf
[image: C:\Documents and Settings\ajappy\Local Settings\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Outlook\MGSIB7WM\photo (10).JPG]This year saw the return of the school golf team with Ross Kane, Ryan Freak, Max Hepburn, Ellis Bannerman, Paul Kane and Owen Walker making up the team. We got off to a great start beating Robert Gordons and then making it through to the final after 2 more games. The final was held at Peterculter Golf Club on a sunny evening against Hazlehead Academy. All our pupils played well but were narrowly defeated 2-1. It was a great achievement by the team and we look forward to returning again next year.

Left to Right - Ellis Bannerman, Owen Walker, Ross Kane, Ryan Freak, Max Hepburn. Paul Kane

Futsal

Although we did not have any football teams represent Bridge of Don Academy in the leagues this year our first years did represent the school in a futsal and 7-a-side tournament.  In the futsal tournament they played very well in their group and finished a very respectful second behind the SFA Performance team from Hazlehead Academy. The same team played in the Aberdeen Schools 7-a-side tournament where on the day played the best entertaining football to watch but were unlucky not to make it into the semi-final stages. Within the team were Callum Buchan and Aidan Robb who were members of the winning Banks of Dee U13 team who won the Scottish Cup. We also had Brian Mair selected for the Aberdeen Schools U15 select team. Brian played in all of the qualifying matches which then saw the squad make it through to the semi-finals of the National Schools Cup where they were narrowly beaten and unfortunate not to make it into the final.  
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Nathan Davies, Matthew McLaren, Reece McKeown, James Johnstone,			Brian Mair
Aiden Robb, Josh Gerrard, Callum Buchan



Aberdeen Secondary Schools Youth Games

We had various teams play in the first Aberdeen Secondary Schools Youth Games. Pupils took part in the activities of badminton, table tennis, rowing, netball and hockey. All pupils did very well and were unfortunate not to win during the day. The hockey team finished 3rd and Szymon Kierwak finished 3rd in the Table Tennis.
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Geo Bus
[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\Geo Bus 2.jpg]
Kathryn and her colleague from GeoBus visited the school in March to show pupils an interactive lesson on designing buildings to withstand earthquakes. They started by using slinkies to show pupils the different types if energy released when an earthquake occurs before showing footage of the ground moving in a Japanese 'quake.  Pupils were then given materials to design and build their own earthquake proof building. Each building was then given the earthquake test by being shaken for 15 seconds on a wobble board. Many of the buildings withstood the test and impressed the staff involved.  They all listened well and worked against a tight deadline to complete their buildings. Perhaps one day some of the pupils will put their skills to a practical use and design a real building to protect people in these hazard zones?
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[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\London Eye.JPG]Activities Week – London
Twenty-seven S1 and S2 pupils and four staff travelled to London for an action packed Activities Week. We stayed in a hotel in the Docklands area, on the outskirts of London, and enjoyed four memorable days of sightseeing with great weather.  Traditional tourist attractions included Buckingham Palace, the Tower of London, Downing St and Trafalgar Square. 

[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\Buckingham Palace group.JPG]
A fun-filled day at Thorpe Park was the highlight for many on the hottest day of the week and we also enjoyed seeing Matilda the Musical, had trips on the London Eye and the Emirates cable cars and visited London Zoo, Covent Garden, Camden Market, Harrods and the Science Museum!!

A great week for both pupils and staff.

[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\Thorpe Park.JPG]


Activities Week – Spain

Spain – Tossa de Mar
This trip was the highlight of both staff and pupil’s year. We threw ourselves into the capable arms of Voyager Adventure School Travel and had a ball from the minute we landed until the moment we left. 

The essence of the Voyager Adventure programme is to provide an active, social and cultural experience for students in a secure, stress-free environment. The programmes deliver excitement and fun, as well as the opportunity for personal growth and the development of new skills for each student as an individual.

We took 17 pupils and 3 members of staff to Tossa De Mar- a coastal village an hour’s drive from Barcelona. This is a beautiful and historic town that boasted glorious sunshine the entire length of our stay.  

We spent four hours a day on the water learning how to sail, snorkel, kayak, paddle board and wet walk and our evenings were filled with beach or hotel activities which took us up to bed time.  

Staff would like to commend our pupils on their behaviour and the many laughs, snorts and giggles we shared with them during our stay. Roll on water sports 2016!
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Excursion Itinerary
Tuesday 2nd June	Check In and Centre Orientation
Wednesday 3rd June	Beach
	Pupils will take part in water sports activities
Thursday 4th June	We will spend the day at WaterWorld
Friday 5th June	Beach
	Pupils will take part in water sports activities
Saturday 6th June	Beach
	Pupils will take part in water sports activities
Sunday 7th June	In morning pupils will pack their belongings before departing to Barcelona
	Spend the day in Barcelona visiting Parc Guell before heading to the home 	of F.C. Barcelona.
	Depart for airport and journey home.

Activities Week – Edinburgh

[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\Edinburgh Trip\image2.JPG]The Edinburgh trip was a great experience for our BODA pupils. Nerves were put to the test in a variety of scary experiences such as the Edinburgh dungeons and the ghost and vault tour!

[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\Edinburgh Trip\image4.JPG]Pupils had the opportunity to debate climate change at the Dynamic Earth and touch some scary reptiles at Edinburgh Zoo. The week was packed with a variety of night time activities such as quizzes and exciting games with lots of prizes to be won.

All our BODA pupils were a credit to the school and all pupils and staff agreed it was a fabulous week.
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Activities Week - Paris

Thirty seven pupils and five members of staff went to Paris during activities’ week. 

We went to the Asterix Park, Disneyland Paris, The Montparnasse Tower and saw most of the major tourist attractions in Paris. We went to a traditional French market and bought our own lunch. We went on a boat ride at night along the river Seine. We went to a traditional cheese restaurant, some pupils even tried snails.

[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\Paris Trip\tower.PNG][image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\Paris Trip\snail tasting.JPG]

Some pupils went up the Sacre Coeur and enjoyed the fabulous view.

[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\Paris Trip\montparnasse.JPG]The pupils enjoyed themselves, the weather was really good and staff hope that the pupils had a great time!












[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\zoo.JPG]Senior Biology Zoo Trip 
In March the senior Biology pupils visited Edinburgh Zoo, attending workshops linked to the National 5, Higher and Advanced Higher courses. These gave practical examples of the relevance of the topics covered in class, particularly looking at the effects of human activities on a range of species. 

The workshops clearly demonstrated our past mistakes and the importance of education if we are to avoid similar problems in the future and protect endangered species, maintaining biodiversity. 
[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\panda.JPG]

A visit to the Pandas completed the day – we were very lucky to be the last group allowed in before viewing ceased during the very short Panda breeding season! – and we were rewarded with clear views of a surprisingly active female (and a snoring male!).

Entiér
Aberdeen’s premier catering and support services company run an apprenticeship award for pupils who would be looking to seek employment in the hospitality industry. This opportunity is to work within Entiér on a controlled learning programme which includes SVQs for a period of 3 years with a view to gaining full time work after the apprenticeship period.

Chef Bruce Lawrence from Entiér visited the Hospitality: Practical cookery class to demonstrate skills and give advice on professional cookery. He visited the school on three occasions and watched the pupil’s cook. 
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This year Jade Grunwell was selected to go to the final at Entier’s new premises in Westhill. She competed against other pupils from the city in their new specialised catering kitchen.

Well done to Jade who was selected to go on the apprenticeship scheme.



S2 ‘Mains of Scotstown’ Masterchef Competition
Pupils are given a design brief and work in groups to plan and prepare a 3 course meal for 4. 
Through this project pupils gain experience in meal planning, using a wide variety of ingredients and skills, costing and working with others.

Each register class in S2 prepares a 3 course meal and two classes are selected to go head to head in the Masterchef final. The classes in the final this year were 2X2 and 2Y3.

[image: Description: T:\Staff Resources\Home Ecomomics\Photos\Masterchef\2015\DSC03140.JPG][image: ]
			2X2								2Y3
2Y3’s menu was:

Courgette, potato and cheddar cheese soup
Jambalaya
Fresh Fruit Triffle
2X2’s menu was:

Filo Square Mini Quiches
Meat Tacos with Guacamole
Saucy Chocolate Puds








Head Chef Nick Killineback and Johnny McGregor from Mains of Scotstown Inn judged and awarded the Masterchef trophy for 2015 to 2X2 .The class received the Masterchef trophy and in recognition of their achievement they visited the Mains of Scotstown to have their menu for lunch. 

The chefs from Mains of Scotstown were very impressed with the positive attitude and skills shown by all.
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[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\Girls Get Set\DSC00328.JPG]Girls Get Set Finale
GE Oil & Gas launched the GirlsGetSET initiative in Aberdeen in June 2014.  We were lucky enough to be one of three schools selected to take part in the project initially with some S1/2 girls.  The girls took part in a launch day which involved them working in teams to develop and take part in engineering type problems.  The day was a great success and many of our girls won different awards for their efforts.

GirlsGetSET is a five-year program designed to raise awareness of science, engineering and technology (SET) careers.  With women making up just around 6% of the engineering workforce in the UK and with only 5.3% of females involved in SET-related roles, the initiative aims to contribute to closing the gender gap between students choosing SET subjects at secondary school and encourage our young people to consider a career in engineering in particular in the Oil & Gas sector.

Currently in school we have four groups of pupils that are taking part in the project.

S1/S2
[image: ]
The youngsters from this group have already taken part in an engineering project at the headquarters of GE Oil & Gas.  During this day they again were given the opportunity to work with others, develop their communication and problem solving skills through completing a number of engineering tasks.  The girls were enthusiastic and motivated and contributed well to the day.  They represented Bridge of Don Academy in a very positive light.  The next event they attended was at Satrosphere where again they were working in teams to work through different engineering/science based activities.  This was another great day where the girls developed their team working skills.  Once again I commend them on their excellent behaviour and contribution to the day.  There will be 3 opportunities during session 2015-16 for new S1 and S2 pupils to get involved in.  I would encourage as many of them as possible to take part in such an exciting project.

S3
Our S3 girls have been working on 3 projects throughout the year.  The first project they completed was over a 6 week block.  The girls worked in teams to solve an engineering problem led by two mentors from GE Oil & Gas.  This project focused on the development of an Automated Stock Retrieval system.  Our girls came up with some very innovative ideas and eventually had to present these to a team of ‘Dragons’.  A winning team was picked by the judges and the final idea will be presented in a finale day in June 2015 where final judging of all three schools will take place.  

The girls moved onto their second project looking at the development of an eco-friendly charging mobile phone.  The girls brainstormed their ideas developed a product design.  Given that most of the young people are glued to their mobile devices, the girls got stuck into this project and came up with some very inventive ideas.  The final project that the girls completed was centred around a water filtration system to make drinking water safe for people in another country.  This project was very complex, however, the girls showed lots of enthusiasm and determination to complete the project to the best of their ability and in the end came up with some very advanced ideas.  The GE Oil & Gas Mentors certainly were impressed with the work they completed. 

[image: ]S5 
The girls followed a set project brief which was focused on designing, building and delivering a subsea christmas tree system.  As part of the project experience they were part of a services company providing a finished product with supporting documentation to GE Oil & Gas on competition day which took place on 18 June 2015.  The services companies had to pay close attention to budgeting, risk analysis, environmental 


concerns, health & safety, scheduling, project management, quality control, manufacturing planning and design engineering when delivering their product and service.  The tree systems were put to the test by GE Oil & Gas on competition day and the girls presented their finished product to the rest of the GirlsGetSET teams.  The girls met weekly on their own and with a mentor from GE Oil & Gas to help them complete the challenging project.  The girls have shown commitment and dedication to the project and their final idea was fantastic.  Well done girls!

Finale Day – 18 June 2015
[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\Girls Get Set\DSC00305.JPG]The final day of the Girls Get Set Project took place on Thursday 18 June 2015 down at the GE Headquarters.  All pupils that had previously taken part in any of the projects were invited to take part in the day.  The day involved working in teams with girls from 2 other schools, Montrose and St Machar, to complete STEM activities.  There were 4 projects that the S1-S3 girls had to work through:

1) Tower of Hanoi Challenge – an activity based on this concept using coloured shapes
2) ‘Stack-up’ – make the tallest model using coffee sticks.  This activity had elements of communication problems during it to make the task more difficult
3) ‘Blind Square’ – this really was a challenge of trust and leadership.  Girls were blindfolded and led by one member to try and make a perfect square with rope.  Not as easy as it sounds!
4) ‘Flow Challenge’ – working in teams they had to devise a system that would allow balls to flow through it at the slowest possible speed.  The girls did a great job, however, a very frustrating task!
[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\Girls Get Set\DSC00311.JPG]
During this time the S5 girls were presenting to a team of industry experts on their Christmas tree design.  I was privileged to be able to hear their presentation and I was incredibly proud of the way in which the girls presented.  Their presentation was very professional and met the design brief they were given.  Well done girls!

On completion of all the tasks and a lunch provided by GE Oil & Gas, the girls all came together for the final presentations.  The S1 and S2 girls were recognised for their participation in the projects throughout the year and there were many girls who won team awards for example for the best teamwork of the day.  Bridge of Don Academy won an award for the best S3 idea for one of the projects completed.  Team Microwave was the recipient of this award – albeit a little shy to collect it!  The S5 girls were praised for their teamwork, the ethos they had created, their professionalism, their idea and their presentation.

I, personally, would like to thank all of the girls that took part in Girls Get Set.  It really was a great project which helped develop their skills for example in communication, team working and problem solving.  The project will be running again next year and I would encourage as many of the girls as possible to take part.  The S5 project will also be running (the task is yet to be set) and would love to have another great group of girls taking part in this and representing Bridge of Don Academy.
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[image: ]Clean Streets in Bridge of Don!
Young people from Bridge of Don Academy and Oldmachar Academy came together to tackle litter in their community.  Their first meeting took place on Wednesday 20 May 2015 and these young people from S1 – S3 will work together over the coming year to tackle this issue.  

Most of the young people are members of the student council in each school and in their first meeting time was spent getting to know one another as they discussed strategy.  They were very keen for their campaign to be fun and to enlist the support of local celebrities.  The following are some of their comments following this first meeting.  

Why we need to tackle the issue of litter:
Litter’s disgusting
So our city looks better





It causes environmental issues

It harms wildlife







They enjoyed working together because ……..All the people affected have a voice

We get the chance to make new friends and share ideas





We work together to create a solution which can help the community

There are more people to tackle the problem







[image: ]
Over the next few months they will draw up their campaign plans with the support of officers from Aberdeen City Council and their teachers.  

New Head Team for Session 2015-2016

Jake Martin, 6F – Head Boy
[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\Head Team\DSC00284.JPG]
I am looking forward to my year as head boy and working with the head team and I would like to thank all the teachers and pupils that voted for me.  At National 5 I studied: Chemistry, Biology, Maths, English, P.E, and Computer Science where I achieved A,B,A,B, A, A. Last year in 5th year I studied the following Highers: Chemistry, Biology, Maths, English and Computer Science.  I hope to achieve good grades in these to allow me to carry on my 6th year studies of Advanced Higher Chemistry and Biology, the Science Baccalaureate and Higher music. Hopefully all these subjects will allow me to carry on to university where I would like to study pharmacology or biochemistry. Academically the school has helped me to achieve success in these subjects by supporting and encouraging my development and better understanding of my chosen subjects. The school has helped build my confidence though extra-curricular activities such as prefect duties and Young Enterprise.

Melissa Buchan, 6F – Head Girl 

[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\Head Team\DSC00289.JPG]I am thrilled to be taking on the role of Head Girl and am looking forward to working with a strong Head Team. I am currently studying Advanced Higher Music and Higher Media, Psychology and Drama. To study Drama I travel to Aberdeen Grammar School which is a great way for me to meet new peers who have the same interests. I have welcomed the opportunity to take part in many of the different roles and activities the school has to offer; gaining many useful skills and qualities as a result.  I have been involved in the school shows from the start which has helped build my confidence over the years. It has also taught me how to work as part of a team, which is an essential skill to have for being able to fulfil the role of Head Girl. A particular highlight was playing the lead role of Dorothy in the ‘Wizard of Oz’. From the school show I have gained different experiences which will be useful to me as I wish to pursue a career in Musical Theatre.  Bridge of Don Academy has supported me in many ways and being Head Girl will be a great chance to give back to the school and to conclude my final year. I would like to thank the teachers and my peers who believed in me, and thus gave me the opportunity to take on this new, exciting responsibility.



Ross Kane, 6D2 – Deputy Head Boy
[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\Head Team\DSC00293.JPG]
I am the Deputy Head Boy and I am excited at this prospect. This year I am studying Higher Philosophy, Higher Geography and am travelling to Oldmachar to study Higher Accounting. When I am older I would like to study business at RGU and eventually go on to be a business analyst. I have taken part in Young Enterprise programme last year playing a key role in the success of my group. I also took part in the school golf team where we got to the final of the Aberdeen Schools Golf League despite having a tough group to qualify from. Bridge of Don Academy has given me lots of opportunities to take part in activities outside my school subjects something which I am grateful for.


[image: F:\Newsletters\2015\Summer\Head Team\DSC00291.JPG]Shelly Cunningham, 6D1 - Deputy Head Girl

I am absolutely delighted to be undertaking the role of Deputy Head Girl for the duration of the 2015-16 school year, and would like to congratulate the rest of the new Head Team; all of whom I thoroughly look forward to working with. I currently study Chemistry, Mathematics and Music at Advanced Higher level, having studied them at Higher level in my 5th year, alongside English and Physics. I would like to go on to study either Chemistry or Mathematics at University upon leaving school, whilst also maintaining my involvement with amateur musical theatre. My time with Bridge of Don Academy has been highly enjoyable for many reasons. For example, the many extra-curricular activities I have been given the opportunity to participate in - such as the school show and netball team; both from which I have gained many essential skills needed to successfully fulfil my role as a member of the Head Team. I would like to personally thank my peers and the members of staff who have entrusted me with this role, and will strive to perform it to the best of my ability.
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Acharity to provide real hair wigs for children suffering hair loss
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